TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 18th March 2020 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Jim Hall
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

DL, LC, PF, JL, BR.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 19th February 2020 were proposed by TC and seconded by JH.
3. 
Group Reports

Under Fives, Brownies and Rainbows


Nothing to Report.



Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


JH advised that due to the current Coronavirus situation, consideration would be given as to whether to proceed with the Maypole Dancing event scheduled to take place in May.  JH

Screen on the Green

Despite the current problems caused by the Coronavirus epidemic, the film ‘The Commitments (1991)’ was shown recently to a reduced audience.  Because the Hall is holding £200 in escrow in lieu of a licence, the evening effectively produced a modest profit.  The next film scheduled to be shown on 20th April is ‘The Post’, but we are assuming that it will be cancelled in the present circumstances.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Tree Work Around Scout Hut

KSP reported it was planned for the trees around the Scout Hut to be trimmed on the 8th and 9th April and, in order to allow access, it would be necessary for the Bowls Club gates to be opened from 8am.







           
TC    


Acoustic Fencing

Work to erect an acoustic fence in the neighbouring property was scheduled to take place on the 23rd March.

Hall Flooring

KSP reported that following acceptance of a Contractor’s quote to resurface the main Hall floor, the work was scheduled to begin on the 1st July.  It was estimated that this would take three days to complete and would require a further two days to dry off.  

Housekeeper’s Flat

KSP reported that a new replacement worktop was required in the kitchen of the Housekeeper’s Flat.  It was agreed that this should be purchased and installed.   KSP/JH 

Health and Safety

Nothing further to report.

Decorating

KSP advised that the re-decoration of the Main Hall had been completed.

Fund Raising and Publicity

Jumble Sale


It was noted that the Spring Jumble Sale had been cancelled due to the current Coronavirus situation.  Therefore, it was anticipated that the next Jumble Sale would be held on the 10th October.

Spring Book Sale

In addition, the planned Spring Book Sale had been cancelled because it was found that the date clashed with the Spring Bank Holiday.  The next Book Sale was now rescheduled to take place on the 7th November. 

Village Fete

It was not known at this time whether the planned Village Fete would be taking place.  If cancelled TC would apply to the East Herts Council for a refund for the Temporary Events Notice.











TC

Insurance
   
Nothing further to report.

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave the Committee a full breakdown of the Hall’s finances, including details of the funds at his disposal.  He also gave details of the Housekeeper’s salary increase and accommodation allowance, effective from 1st April.

He added that he would be writing to the Finance Regulator on the question of staff pensions.










GW

DW also reported that the Hall’s finances were in a healthy position, despite having experienced a difficult year, due largely to the necessary cancellation of functions, and further advised that the Accounts were with the Examiner at present.
He added that he would be dealing with The Pension Regulator’s requirement
                       of redeclaration of compliance.
6. 
Supporters Club    






The Committee recorded the fact that the process for future Supporters Club draws had been refined, whereby three different members held bags containing the numbers, which they will draw individually at home.  It was felt that this method was the fairest way in keeping with the present ‘stay at home’ conditions.

February Draw

1st.  Roger Huggins, Hertford Road 
-      £56
2nd. Myra Charman, Lower Green
-
 £34
3rd.  Elisabeth Tyers, Cowpers Way
-
 £11
3rd.  Diana Saban, Bishops Road
-
 £11

March Draw

1st.  Alan Warehand, Lower Green 
-      £56
2nd. Pauline Hay, Harwood Close
-
 £34
3rd.  Anne Horsman, Harwood Close
-
 £11
3rd.  Richard Stevens, Desborough Drive-
 £11
7. 
Rentals

It was agreed that if Hirers of the Hall were cancelling or postponing bookings – thereby requiring refunds – it would create of a message of ‘goodwill’ if these were granted, but this was dependent on the circumstances of the cancellation.

JH queried the rental charge for the Art Group and it was agreed to put this on hold in order to ascertain the status of the Group when it was able to resume meetings. 
JH/PF
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.










9.
Any Other Business

The question of rebates for the Under Fives was deferred until the situation with schools becomes clearer.








DW/PF
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
The Committee decided that its meetings should be suspended for the time being, and that the AGM will be rescheduled when meetings were able to resume.


KSP


